

Minutes of Stamford Bridge Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> September 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Methodist Church Meeting Room.

Present: Councillors R Clarke (in the Chair), C Kealey P Butterfield, C Clarke, G Shuttleworth and K Rutherford

Ward Councillors – Andy Strangeway  
Claude Mole  
Humberside Police PC Jenna 1668 Jones

Parish Clerk        Dave King

Members of the public – 8

1. To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies for absence from Councillor Bragg, Flynn and McEnaney

2. (a) To record declarations of interest by any member of the Council in respect of the Agenda items listed below. Members declaring interests should identify the Agenda item and type of interest being declared.

No declarations of interest

(b) To note dispensations given to any member of the Council in respect of the Agenda items listed below.

No dispensations declared

3. Public session (members of the public will adhere to the rules set by the Council for this session which will last a maximum of 15 minutes).

The following items were discussed during the Public session;

Speeding signage for warning of flooding etc.  
Parking outside the school (made worst by the Church wall repair?), 20 mph speed limit, also cars parking on the grass verge near the junior playing fields.  
Advice on grants for cycling and cycle racks (Councillor Clarke to deal with)  
Road surface in Viking Road and Roman Avenue

4. To receive reports (information only) from representatives of the following outside bodies:

#### 4.1 Humberside Police

Report passed to PC Jenna Jones re increased crime in Stamford Bridge. She is aware of this but replied that it needed to be reported via 101.

She also reported new systems in place but no extra Officers available and stated that Stamford Bridge may benefit from Neighbourhood Watch.

Also pointed out that grants are available for cameras.

#### 4.2 East Riding of Yorkshire Ward Councillor

Ward Councillor Mole updated the Councillors on some relevant extracts taken from the Police and Crime Commissioner's Police and Crime Plan which the Clerk had already circulated to the Councillors.

Ward Councillor Strangeway confirmed that the date of the ERYC planning meeting regarding the proposed building in the Square will be on the 17<sup>th</sup> October.

5. To confirm the Minutes of the meeting held on the 14<sup>th</sup> August 2017 as a true and correct record.

RESOLVED: (All in favour) that the Minutes of the meeting held on the 14<sup>th</sup> August 2017 is a true and correct record.

Proposed by Councillor Butterfield and seconded by Councillor Rutherford with all Councillors attending the meeting voting in favour.

6. To discuss matters arising from previous Minutes:

##### 6.1 Update from the Clerk on communications with Chelsea FC.

The Clerk has not received any communication at all from Chelsea FC so he was asked to move the Item to the October meeting.

##### 6.2 Update from Councillor Shuttleworth regarding the next stages of the bus contract and also replacement of timetables and frames.

Councillor Shuttleworth updated the Councillors on the next stages of the bus contract which is not due to start till the New Year.

Regarding the timetables and frames, she has now heard from Debbie McGunn who is still trying to source the frames.

##### 6.3 Councillors Shuttleworth and C Clarke to attend Code of Conduct training- does the Parish Council have any items they would like addressing at the sessions that would be useful for the attendees?

No items put forward for addressing by the Councillors.

7. To report and make relevant recommendations on new planning applications and subsequent plans received after the Agenda is sent out:

##### 7.1. No new planning applications received

8. To report planning decisions by East Riding of Yorkshire Council:

8.1 87 Low Catton Road - Alterations and extensions including erection of single storey extension to side and rear, construction of dormer to front and erection of porch to front of dwelling.

8.2 Derwent Village Store and Tea Rooms, 15 The Square - Continued use for a mixed A1 and A3 use (Village store and Tea room)

ERYC has resolved to grant planning permission.

9. To receive the Chairman's Report (for information only)

The Chairman started by thanking Councillor Rutherford for producing the quarterly report, Councillor Shuttleworth and Debbie Flynn for updating Face Book and the Parish Council web site.

He then gave a reminder of village events for September:

Saturday 23<sup>rd</sup> – 1066 Festival

Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> - Bikes at the Bridge

Sunday 30<sup>th</sup> - Coffee/bacon butties at the Methodist Hall in support of the Community pool.

The Station Club proposed heritage centre for the club, has currently been put on hold as they seek to get 106 funding for a play area at the side of the sports hall.

10. To receive the Clerk's Report (for information only)

The Clerk had already sent a copy of his report to the Councillors, but read it out for the public.

11. To discuss, if necessary, long-standing matters:

11.1 NONE

12. Reports from Committee' Representatives:

12.1. No Committee meetings took place.

13. To receive matters raised by members:

13.1 To discuss winter resilience for residents on none- bus routes and businesses in the Square. Discuss allowing "Councillor Butterfield to agree winter salting requirements with a local farmer".

**RESOLVED:** It was proposed by Councillor Kealey that Councillor Butterfield be authorised to spend up to £4000 (max) on gritting and snow clearance, seconded by Councillor Rutherford with all Councillors in favour

13.2 Back Fire event on the 24<sup>th</sup> September-the Square to be closed: update from Councillor Bragg.



17. To confirm the date of the next meeting.

The date of the next meeting will be Monday 9<sup>th</sup> October 2017 at 7.30pm in the **Methodist Church meeting room.**